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16.DECEMBER.C

Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a Council meeting held on 1 December 2016 at 7.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, K. Brown, J. Cadwallader, D. M. Erwin, D. S. Erwin, S. Glover, R. Hughes, D. Minnery (Mayor), L. Owen, C. Purcell, L. Ridgway   and M. Whittle.
Also present: 1 member of the press and 2 members of the public.

Clerks:
Town Clerk and Assistant Town Clerk.
16.247.C
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors J. Beckett, T. Beckett, J. Gough, R. Smith and V. Taylor.
16.248.C
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests declared.

Councillor Whittle wanted to make members aware that he will be recording the meeting.

16.249.C
PUBLIC SESSION
No members of the public had expressed a wish to speak at the meeting.

16.250.C
MINUTES

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree and adopt the minutes of a meeting of the Town Council held on 18 February 2016.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree and adopt the minutes of an Extraordinary meeting of the Town Council held on 24 March 2016.

Councillor Ridgway proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree and adopt the minutes of a meeting of the Town Council held on 1 September 2016.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:

To agree and adopt the minutes of an Extraordinary meeting of the Town Council held on 29 September 2016.

Councillor Aldcroft asked a question regarding item 16.191.EC; he said a virement was resolved of £5,000 to make the walls that have moved at Newport Road public toilets safe; he said this was decided in September and asked if it has been done.
The Mayor said the person who has been appointed to do the work has not been available due to other commitments.  The Mayor said he has personally been out to look at the walls and can confirm they have moved but in his opinion does not feel they are at risk, the area is a work in progress with a new skate park starting and will be completed as soon as the person is available.

16.251.C
MAYOR’S ANNOUCEMENTS
The Mayor confirmed he has represented the Council on two occasions, once in September at the Battle of Britain at Little Drayton Church where he laid a Council wreath and on Remembrance Sunday in November where he took the solute and laid a wreath on behalf of the Council.

The Mayor wanted to personally thank the Deputy Mayor, Councillor M. Erwin for covering him whilst he was at hospital to attend the Remembrance Day on 11 November.

The Mayor said he presented the awards at the In Bloom ceremony; he said he was very impressed with all the participants and the number of awards given out at this ceremony.

The Mayor attended the awards ceremony at the Arts fest event in October.  He said the event was for children from all the schools within the town that won their drawing to be published in the schools 2017 colander.  The children were extremely talented and were very knowledgeable of all the famous artists.

More recently the Mayor attended the Festival of Lights within the town, he said this was an amazing event, the turnout was phenomenal, there were a lot of stalls and all the entertainment was on all throughout the day;  he wanted to say congratulations to everyone involved in the event. 
The Mayor wished to announce SC have recently approved the transfer of the Youth Centre on a long term lease to the consortium which will include the scout etc.
The Youth Services scrutiny services are looking at the funding for these services funding, these have now been maintained until September next year, and further updates will be reported back to members.

Councillor Whittle said he he attended the Military evening at Tern Hill, he confirmed that the regiment have just spent £3,500 at the barracks and they will be there until 2022, the regiment wanted Councillor Whittle to thank the Council on their behalf for all their support.
16.250.C
COMMITTEEMINUTES
Planning Committee

Councillor Cadwallader proposed, Councillor Ridgway seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree to receive the minutes of the following Planning Committee Meetings held on: 
7 April 2016


1 September 2016
15 September 2016
29 September 2016
6 October 2016
27 October 2016
     
17 November 2016

Community & Governance Committee

Councillor Minnery proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree to receive the minutes of the following Community and Governance Committee Meeting held on: 
15 September 2016
Services and Facilities Committee
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Minnery seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree to receive the minute of the following Services and Facilities Committee Meetings held on:

Extraordinary 30 August 2016

29 September 2016
Extraordinary 3 November 2016
Finance and General Purposes Committee
Councillor Ridgway proposed, Councillor Minnery seconded and it was RESOLVED with 2 abstentions:
To agree to receive the minutes of the following Finance and General Purposes Committee meetings held on:

6 October 2016



17 November 2016
Councillor Aldcroft said it was agreed in September to source some prices on some standalone toilets and money operated toilet doors, he asked if this had been done.

The Mayor said this will be discussed in another meeting before Christmas.
Personnel Committee
Councillor Ridgway proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstentions:
To agree to receive the minutes of a Personnel Committee meeting held on:
24 August 2016



8 September 2016
16.253.C
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

i) Councillor Hughes said the six week consultation period has come to an end last Monday, they are now working on the 37 responses they have received, once this has been done they will make any necessary amendments and it will go to SC for a further 6 week inspection period, he said hopefully it will be completer around March/April time.
Councillor Aldcroft suggested it being useful if members could have a written report in the future to that it can be read and any questions noted prior the meeting.

The Mayor NOTED Councillor Aldcrofts request.

ii) Councillor Hughes said the wording on the agenda is not quite right, he said it is the job of the steering group.  

He thought action was necessary on the 4 letters received from the parishes where 3 of them are identical.  He has had access to the public minutes and it has not been discussed or even resolved to send Town Council a letter.

Councillor Hughes suggested referring this to the Monitoring Officer to investigate to ensure processes have been done correctly.

Councillor Whittle agreed the three letters are exactly the same but suggested inviting the four parish councils to Town Council to discuss politely first.
Councillor Aldcroft also thought Town Council should formally invoite the relevant Parish Councillors and the steering group so that a compromise can be sorted.

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:
To formally write out to Norton-in-Hales, Moreton Saye and Adderley Parish Councils to invite them to come and talk with the steering group regarding the Neighbourhood Plan.

Councillor Hughes said the issue is with the NP area, there are two sites that Council agreed to write to SC add these into the boundary such as the Muller Factory and the Cattle Market, the steering group assured the Parish Councils that this would not affect their Parish because it was a NP boundary not Town Council boundary so future CIL money would still remain theirs, however TC have been accused of lying about the boundary. 
He said SC have the designated areas set last year, this can’t be changed now and would be very happy to invite them in at the next meeting.
Councillor Cadwallader said he attends the Norton-in-Hales Parish meetings he was aware that these issues have been discussed at the meetings although not sure they were accurately minuted.  He said the main reason they are unhappy is that there has been very little consultation from SC.

Counciollor Hughes said everything they have done has involved the parish councils with all information sent to the relevant Clerks.  He said SC do not approach the parishes they only advertise on the website.

They Mayor said he would personally write to the parish council before the meeting takes place and before we consider taking further action we should invite them in first.

16.254.C
COMMUNITY RIGHTS
Councillor Owen said he has personally spoke to the people who have applied for the funding  and can confirm £5,500 has been accepted and they have been given an advisor to oversee it so he strongly supports this venture.
Councillor Aldcroft fully supports the Talbot Inn becoming a community pub, he said it will attract people on the boats into the town.

Councillor Hughes said there has been a lot of work done in the canel waterways and this is a great opportunity to develop the place.

Councillor Ridgway said he agreed it is a good idea and the town needs it to catch the tourists.

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Owen seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To agree to support the Talbot Inn as an asset of community value. 

16.255.C
COUNCIL CONSTITUTION
i)
The Mayor wanted members to NOTE the decision made by SC in November to reduce Councillors to 12.  He said elections are next year and will consist of 6 members in the North Ward, 3 members in the East Ward and 3 members in the South Ward.
ii)
The Mayor thought it would be advisable to appoint a Task and Finish Working Group to consider the consequences of the reduction in Councillors to the Council’s constitution and report back at the next Council meeting.

The Working group consists of Councillor, Aldcroft, Brown, Hughes, Minnery and Whittle to meet on Monday 5 December at 3pm at the Town Hall.
16.256.C
THE ZONE PROJECT
i)
The Mayor said this item has been misunderstood and should have not been on the agenda and confirmed that there will be a report to follow but it will not be tonight.

Councillor Hughes said there has been a fund raising day held in October which was well attended and has a list of twenty people’s names who are willing to volunteer which is very pleasing.  He said there will be an advert placed in the local paper nest week to advertise the two coordinators positions for 15/16 hours each with a hope that they are recruited for March next year.


Councillor Aldcroft asked who will br recruiting the two coordinators.


Councillor Hughes said Town Council made the Lottery Grant bnid, so they will be employed by Town Council until it is all up and running.


The Mayor said the Personnel Committee will be overseeing the recruitment.


Councillor Aldcroft asked if the Trustee has been set up yet.


Councillor Hughes said we are still waiting on the Charity Commission.

iii) The Mayor said 6 months ago it was agreed for an officer at SC to help assist setting up The Zone; this has now come to an end and wanted members thoughts about continuing it or not.

Councillor Hughes said the £5,000 agreed for 6 months will be funded by the lottery and not at a cost to Town Council; he thought a month handover to set it up and give support to the coordinators would be best.
Councillor Aldcroft asked who is on the Steering Group Committee.

Councillor Hughes said, Councillor Beckett representing Town Council, A member from the residents group, Marie Stokes, Nicola Fisher from SC and himself.

16.257.C
COUNCIL WEBSITE
The Clerk reported to members that the website builder is no longer doing it anymore, he has recommended a company from Nantwich, who she had met up and have agreed to help support the website until March without a contract until a decision is made.  She thought it was the most sensible solution to do because the website needs to be up and running correctly and accurately.

Councillor Aldcroft asked if the new company are going to take on the two old sites.

The Clerk confirmed that the old sites have been closed down and the new company will support the new website.

The Mayor said the website needs to be supported, there is no contract in place but the contract will need a review at a Finance and General Purposes Committee meeting.

Councillor Ridgway said it is a temporary gap but thought a schedule of works needs to be done before March.

16.258.C
STUDENT AMBASSADORS AT THE GROVE
Councillor Hughes said he has been approached by the ambassadors and their teachers of The Grove School, Alexandra Road Junior School and Longslow Road Junior School asking if the Council would consider letting them take over an area of garden in the town to cultivate.
He said a bed in the Town Park would be a good idea because there is vandalism there, so might stop if the school children were looking after them and also suggested the memorial garden in the cemetery would be ideal for them to look after.  He said he is meeting up with The Grove in a few week’s time and suggested they send someone to talk to Council.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded nad it was RESOLVED:

To agree for the Ambassadors and their teachers to take over an area in the Town Park and the Memorial Garden at the Cemetery to cultivate for a trial 12 months period.
16.259.C
MATTERS NOT RELATING TO COMMITTEE REPORTS

There were no questions asked to the Mayor or Town Clerk.
16.260.C
SCHEDULES OF PAYMENTS
Councillors had received a schedule of payments for the period; 1 August 2016 to 30 October 2016.

Councillor Glover asked if there has been a breech in the Risk Management Strategy.

The Mayor said this cannot be discussed in an open Committee meeting but can be put on the Finance and General Purposes Committee meeting. 

Councillor Ridgway proposed, Councillor Minnery seconded and it was RESOLVED:


To agree the payments from 1 August – 30 October 2016..


The meeting concluded at 8.25 pm.
Chairman
……………………………………………….

Date

………………………………..

